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WHITMIRE(R)
PT(R) 270

DURSBAN INSECTICIDE

Residual Crack & Crevice
Injection System

PRODUCT OF USA

KILLS:  Cockroaches, Spiders, Ticks, Earwigs, Crickets,  Sowbugs,
Millipedes, Centipedes, Booklice, Silverfish, Ants, Grain
Weevils, Flour Beetles, Chocolate Moths, Drug Store Beetles,
Boxelder Bugs, Elmleaf Beetles, Clover Mites Cluster Flies.

For use in hospitals, supermarkets, motels, hotels, homes,
transportation equipment(buses, boats, ships, trains, planes),
utilities, meat packing and food processing plants, food storage 
areas, and restaurants and other food handling establishments.

COMMERCIAL

CAUTION    EXPLOSIVE

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

GUARANTEE:
CHLORPYRIFOS......0.500%

*Dursban is reg. TM of the DowElanco Chemical Co.

REGISTRATION NO. 19063
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS: 908 GRAMS

© 1996 Whitmire Research Laboratories, Inc, 
St. Louis, Mo 63122

CANADIAN AGENT:
Gardex Chemicals Ltd



246 Attwell Drive
Rexdale, Ontario  M9W 5B4

 DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Whitmire(R) PT 270 Residual is for use only with injection tube
and for injecting into cracks and crevices where insects may be
hiding, living and breeding.  Place injector tip 2 cm into
cracks, crevices, holes and other small openings where insects
may be a problem.  Release approx. 1 second spray per spot in
serious infestation, if possible, place spots approx. 30 cm.  In
light infestation or preventative treatment, place spots approx.
1 metre apart.  See the additional directions below for effective
control of specified insects.

CRAWLING INSECTS: COCKROACHES, SPIDERS, TICKS, EARWIGS, CRICKETS,
SOWBUGS, MILLIPEDES, CENTIPEDES:  Spray into hiding places such
as cracks and crevices, moist areas, openings around pipes and
sinks, under refrigerators, behind baseboards, meter boxes and
manholes.  Spray directly on insects in these locations where
possible. 

BOOKLICE & SILVERFISH:  Spray cracks and crevices in baseboards,
door frames, bookcases and storage areas.  Spray directly on
insects in these locations where possible.

ANTS:  Spray into trails, nests and points of entry around doors,
windows, structural cracks and crevices.  Spray directly on
insects in these location where possible.

GRAIN WEEVILS, FLOUR BEETLES, CHOCOLATE MOTHS, DRUG STORE
BEETLES(in exposed adult and larvae stages) and hibernating
stages of BOXELDER BUGS, ELMLEAF BEETLES, CLUSTER FLIES AND
CLOVER MITES.  Contact as many insects as possible when treating
infested areas such as cracks and crevices, in wall voids, around
windows and door frames, under siding, in machinery, and in dark
secluded areas.

FOOD HANDLING ESTABLISHMENTS:  Limit to crack and crevice
treatment only.  Apply a small amount of material directly into
cracks and crevices such as expansion joints between different
elements of construction or between equipment bases and floor,
wall voids, motor housing, junction boxes or switch boxes,
conduits or hollow equipment legs where insects hide.  Avoid



contamination of food or food processing surfaces.  In food
processing plants use only when plant is NOT in operation. 
Remove or cover all food, food processing equipment, packaging
materials and utensils before application.  After application
wash all surfaces that may contact food and rinse with potable
water before re-use for food processing.

PRECAUTIONARY STATEMENT:

Harmful if swallowed, inhaled, or absorbed through the skin. 
Avoid contact with eyes, skin, clothing and avoid inhalation of
vapours or spray mist.  Wash thoroughly after handling and before
eating, drinking, etc.  KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN.  Do
not apply to plants, animals or humans.  Remove pets and
fishbowls from area before treatment and do not return them for
at least 4 hours after treatment.  Do not apply to surfaces that
children or pets might contact.

DO NOT CONTAMINATE FOODSTUFFS.  Do not use in any areas where
food may be exposed.  Do not use in bulk food storage areas.  Do
not use in cupboards where food or cooking utensils are stored.

Hospitals: in homes or dwellings, remove or cover all exposed
food and cooking utensils before spraying.  Thoroughly wash all
surfaces that might contact food before re-use.  Do not use in
nurseries or rooms where infants, ill or aged persons are
confined.  Do not allow humans or pets to contact treated
surfaces until spray has dried.

In meat and food processing plants and food service
establishments, treat only when plant is NOT in operation. 
Remove or cover all food packaging materials and utensils and
cover all food processing surfaces before spraying.  After
treatment, wash all surfaces that may contact food and rinse
thoroughly with potable water before resuming operations.  Do not
use in rooms where milk is processed, handled or stored.  Do not
store or spray near open flame or stove.

Contents under pressure.  Do not puncture or incinerate
container.  Do not use or store near heat or open flame. 
Exposure to temperatures above 55 deg C may cause bursting.

Do not spray on plastic, painted or varnished surfaces or
directly into any electronic equipment such as radios,



televisions, computers, etc.

FIRST AID:  

If swallowed: Call a physician or poison control centre
immediately. Product contains petroleum distillate, if swallowed,
DO NOT induce vomiting. 

If inhaled: Remove patient to fresh air.  Get medical attention
if poisoning symptoms occur. 

If on skin: Wash skin with soap and water.  Get medical 
attention if irritation persists. 

If in eyes: Flush eyes with plenty of water.  Get medical 
attention if irritation persists.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Chlorpyrifos is a cholinesterase
inhibitor.  Atropine is antidotal.  Obtain medical attention
immediately, taking the pesticide container with you.

DISPOSAL: When container is empty, press valve to release all
pressure.  DO NOT INCINERATE.  Dispose of empty container in
accordance with Provincial requirements.  For information on the
disposal of unused, unwanted product, contact the Provincial
regulatory agency or the manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NON-WARRANTY: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

**************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this



service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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